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Message of General Superior

It is significant that the silver jubilee of the Claretian missionary presence in Sri Lanka is celebrated in the great Jubilee Year of Mercy in the Church. The history of Claretian mission in Sri Lanka recounts the story of God’s merciful love that accompanied us in times of our agonies and ecstasies, our faithfulness and infidelities as we waded through the past 25 years. My heart fills with gratitude as I recall many channels of God’s grace in this mission: the indomitable spirit of Fr. Franz Dirnberger who initiated the mission, the daring enthusiasm of Fr. Cyriac Njayarkulam who was sent to Sri Lanka, the accompanying love of the Claretians in Germany, the receptiveness of Bishop Deogupillai and the paternal care of  Fr. Selvaraja of Jaffna diocese, the support of Holy Family sisters of Jaffna, and many more on the way. It gives me joy to see the growth of the mission and the presence of our missionaries in different social and ecclesial platforms to proclaim the joy of the Gospel. 

This Jubilee celebration invites us to embrace our vocation and mission today with passion for God and passion for his people. The lessons learnt from the experiences of growth and failures during the forgone days alert us against any form of complacency and temptation to domesticate our prophetic charism and settle with convenient commitments. We are relevant in the world as Claretians only because we are missionaries and we are “sent forth to proclaim the Gospel in new places and peripheries” and “open up new frontiers of all kinds” (MS 66-67). Our option for a simple form of life (MS 71.1) and meaningful fraternal life in missionary communities (MS 70) makes us credible witnesses of the joy of the Gospel in a world where precious human relationships are easily sacrificed on the altar of individual egoistic pursuits. 

The mission of Sri Lanka, though a small entity in the congregation, has a unique role to play in enhancing the growth of our congregation especially in South Asia. It is possible only in the measure that your hearts are on fire with God’s love and you are willing, like Claret, to risk everything for the sake of the Gospel. Impelled by this spirit, you need to make prophetic missionary options together with other Claretians, transcending the mental barriers that build ethnic, caste and national segregations. You will do well to expand your horizons as missionaries “with Spirit” who listen to the Lord and discern each step forward as pilgrims in shared mission. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]I rejoice with you on this occasion and wish you continued growth and consolidation as a community of “missionary disciples” (EG 120) proclaiming the Gospel in tune with the vision and values that inspired St. Claret and led our martyrs to joyfully lay down their lives. Certainly, you know from experience that our Heavenly Mother who forms you in the forge of her Heart accompanies you in your onward journey.
With warm felicitations
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